ACURA

AUTOMOBILE DIVISION
American Honda Motor Co., Inc.
1919 Torrance Blvd. — PO. Box 2215
Torrance, CA 90509-9870

September 2016

<Name>
<Address>
<City, State, ZIP>

RE: 2014-15 RLX Sport Hybrid
NHTSA Recall 15V-301

IMPORTANT

«  Your vehicle is included in a safety recall and should have the recall service done as
soon as possible.

« Any authorized Acura dealer will perform the recall service at no charge to you.

VIN: <VIN>

Dear <FirstName/LastName>:

What is the reason for this notice?

Our records indicate that a SAFETY RECALL has not been completed on this vehicle; refer to the address card for
the affected VIN. In certain driving conditions, the Collision Mitigation Braking System (CMBS) may unexpectedly
activate while operating the vehicle. If the CMBS applies unexpected emergency braking force during normal
operation, it could increase the risk of a crash.

Owners can choose to deactivate the CMBS system in their vehicle until the necessary repairs can be performed.
Please see your owner’s manual for more information.

What should you do?

Please contact any authorized Acura dealer to schedule a service appointment. The dealer will update the system
software. This work will be done free of charge.

If you have questions

If you have any questions about this notice, or you need assistance locating a dealer, you may contact Acura
Automobile Client Relations at 1-888-234-2138. You may also find this information at www.myAcura.com.

We apologize for any inconvenience this safety recall may cause you. We are taking this action in the interest of
your safety and continued satisfaction with your Acura vehicle.

Sincerely,

American Honda Motor Co., Inc.
Acura Automobile Division

NOTICE: If this is a leased vehicle, please forward this notice to the lessee.
FOR DEALER USE ONLY: REFERENCE SVC BULLETIN #15-030 JQ6




